

To: National Referees

National Instructors National Assessors

State Referee Administrators State Directors of Instruction State Directors of Assessment State Directors of Coaching

From: Paul Tamberino

Director of Referee Development

Alfred Kleinaitis

Manager of Referee Development and Education

Subject: Law 4 and Hair Control Devices

Date: June 8, 2009

Law 4 (The Players' Equipment) requires that nothing be used or worn which is dangerous, with certain limited exceptions (religious or medical items). It is the responsibility of all members of the officiating team to ensure that this requirement is enforced, not only at the start of play but throughout the entire match.

Although ultimately it is the responsibility of the referee to decide if an item of equipment or clothing presents a danger, an increasing number of hair control devices are being seen which should not be allowed on the field. Referees should take note of the following guidelines when evaluating such devices:

- Hair control devices which are elastic, flexible, and soft should be allowed.
- Devices which are made of hard, sharp, edged, or breakable materials are not safe and may not be worn.
- Beads or other similar decorative devices woven into or affixed on the hair are inherently dangerous and are not allowed.

Referees are strongly urged to be diligent in enforcing these guidelines in the interest of player safety.